Meeting Minutes

Forest County Board of Adjustment

Monday, October 28th, 2013

1   The roll was called by Chairman Ron Tschohl at 1:00 p.m. in the Freedom Town hall located at 918 McAurthur Trail.  Members of the board present were Ron tschohl, John Aschenbrenner  and John Harter.  ZA Pam LaBine acted as secretary and member of the audience included Gordon, Robert and Jeanni Fontaine.
2.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to approve the agenda, second by John Harter, all in favor, motion approved.  

3.  There were no minutes to approve.

4.  ZA confirmed compliance with the open meetings law.  It is included with these minutes.

5.  The chairman set no time limits on any speaker.

6.  Motion by John Harter to open the public hearing, second by John Aschenbrenner, all in favor, motion approved.

7.  ZA read the application.

8.  The applicants reiterated their desire to build a new retaining wall to hold back erosion and place a screen porch.  There is a large stump in the hillside that cannot be removed. (This meeting was tabled for further information concerning the exact location of the lot line).  

9.  ZA read her report and it is attached.

 10. There was no new related correspondence.

 11. There was no ex-parte communications.

 12. There were no witnesses.

 13. There was no response from staff. 
 14. There were no final questions.
 15.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to close the public hearing and go into closed session with the minutes made public, second by John Harter, all in favor, motion approved. 

 16.  Discussion was held on the Fontaine family request.  John Harter said the sun room would stick out too far and block the neighbor’s view.  The onsite measurements show the bottom of the retaining wall is 25 feet from the OHWM.  The house is 44 feet from the OHWM.  There is 23 feet from the side lot line to the house and 18 feet from the holding tank to the front of the home.  John Aschenbrenner said there was more than enough room to place a small patio that is 7.5 feet from the lot line and 5 feet from the sanitary system that is even with the home.  Ron Tschohl said he did not feel the need for mitigation as the shoreyard here is like a public space and taller vegetation would just block the view and hinder foot traffic.  Further discussion concerned the retaining wall and its construction.  Board members did not want it to be raised more than 18 inches above ground so the sides would have to be removed.
 17.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to go into open session and make their motion, second by John Harter, all in favor, motion approved. 

 18.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to allow a patio/sunporch 7.5 feet from the neighbor’s lot line and 5 feet from the holding tank even with the crest of the hill which is slightly forward of the home setback. They are allowed three terraces to the bottom, each being five feet wide.  The top terrace can be of pavers and walkable. The two bottom terraces will be planted and used for water retention and infiltration. The bottom terrace can be no more than 18 inches above ground.  All other runoff on the property shall be infiltrated on the property.  No other mitigation is required. 
 19.  Discussion was held on perdiems.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to request 20.00 for each additional meeting held in one day, second by John Harter, all in favor, motion approved.  

 20.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to adjourn, second by John Harter, all in favor, motion approved. 
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